
 

 
2986 Broadlands Road, RD 1, Reporoa 3081 

Phone: 07 333 8576 Fax 07 333 8577 
Email: ​principal@broadlands.school.nz 

Website: ​www broadlands.school.nz 
 

‘The Broadlands Bulletin’ 
 

Term 1        Week 7    Friday 29 May 
Note: Due to the lockdown, Term 2 is now a 12-week term as holidays were moved 

back by the MOE two weeks from the beginning of Lockdown - Alert Level 4) 
 

Awards from Friday 22 May 
 

Room 1. 
Emmanuel Montero 

For the creativity and excellence you showed when writing Maths word problems. 
Milton Ferreira 

For the enthusiasm and excellence you showed during GoNoodle. 
Jackson Moffat 

For the enthusiasm and excellence you showed during GoNoodle. 
 

 ​Room 2. 
Joe Copsey 

For self-management, independence and initiative when completing school learning at 
home. 

 Kyren Goodhead 
For independence and excellence extending your paragraphs with interesting information. 
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Room 3.  
Jack Flett 

For your positivity and perseverance during Maths learning time. 
Sharlotte Phillips-Barwell 

For the responsibility being taken in completing independent tasks. 
Charlotte Stewart 

For your patience and responsible attitude when dealing with class technology. 
Emma Mackinnon 

For your patience and responsible attitude when dealing with class technology. 
 

Room 4. 
Brendon Busst 

Welcome to Broadlands School and Room 4. 
Taylor Kiestaller 

Welcome to Broadlands School and Room 4. 
Jade O’Reilly 

Welcome to Broadlands School and Room 4. 
Ryan Allan 

For the excellence you displayed during Writing. 
Maria Stewart 

For the excellence you displayed during Writing. 
 

Room 5. 
Owen Waller 

For the enthusiasm you showed when learning new Seesaw skills. 
 

 ​Forthcoming Events - Term 2​:  
 

Thursday 4 June​ -Board of Trustees’ Meeting, 6.00pm 
Tuesday 16 June​ - St John Injury Prevention Workshops, Years 1 - 6 (All tamariki) 

Wednesday 1 July​ - School Cross Country, 11.00am (details to follow)  
NOTE CHANGE OF DATE 

Thursday 2 July ​- Board of Trustees’ Meeting, 6.00pm 
 

School Cell Phone Number ​021 0291 9131 
Please use the school cell phone for absentees and other school-related issues. 

 Please ​text only​ (no calls) to this number.  
Please include your child's​ name​ and ​reason for absence​. 

 
Broadlands Hall 

 

The Broadlands Hall is available to hire for any         

community activities or meetings. For more      

information or to make a booking please contact the         

Office during  school hours 07 333 8576 



 
 ​From the Principal’s Desk 
 

Kia ora, whānau 
Ngā mihi nui, ki a koutou (Greetings to everyone!) 

 
Alert Level Easing 
 
Over the last two weeks we have not been holding school assemblies due to the numbers                
involved which is in keeping with Alert Level 2 MoH guidelines. 
 
As of 12.00 Noon today, the Government is allowing the easing of gathering size to 100.  
 
As such, from ​Tuesday 2 June​, we will be holding smaller assembly gatherings for              
Rooms 4, 5 & 1 (Years 1-3) and for Rooms 2 & 3 (Years 5-6) which will enable us to keep                     
a reasonable level of physical distancing. 
 
Expectations around sanitising throughout the day and managing physical distancing          
within class will naturally continue for some time until Alert Level 1. 
 
School Routines 
 
Our transitioning back to relative normality from ​Monday 18 May has gone very well for us.                
We are proud of the way in which our tamariki have adjusted their lives for a return to                  
school. For many, including yourselves and staff, this was not easy. 
 
However, it is now time for the staff to focus even more so on the re-establishment of our                  
expectations around our virtues, school routines and student leadership inclusive of           
respect and responsibility.  
 
This will begin in earnest from ​Tuesday 2 June​. (Shall I say that some of the good habits                  
have been lost and behaviours a little loose!) 
 
For you too, re-establishing school routines from home, including the wearing of school             
uniform, preparing morning tea/lunches and home learning, are also important. 
 
Thank you​ for your efforts so far. 
 
Block A Redevelopment 
 
Here are four pics from yesterday.  
 
Three from Rooms 1-3 being stripped out (including the old sinks) ready for re-gibbing,              
scotia, skirtings, painting and the application of the autex composite. 
 
One of the hallway accessing the teaching spaces on the right including double-glazed             
doors and windows, insulation, re-gibbing and gib-stopping all in place ready for the             
painters and various other tradies to finish off. 
 
Moving at pace! 



 

 

 
 
Staffing News 
 
Sadly, ​Ms Lucy Rae will not be returning to Broadlands at the end of her Maternity Leave                 
as she has decided to continue in full-time motherhood alongside Jake and their son Luca. 
 
We all thank Lucy for her contribution to Broadlands over the last two years as a                
permanent teacher within Room 5, and before that, as a student teacher. 
 
Fortunately though, ​Mrs Megan Smith has accepted a full-time, fixed-term position as            
Year 2 teacher to the end of 2020.  
 
School Uniform 
 
Last week I made mention of our school uniform. 
 
Although overall, our uniform is being worn well, there are still a number of students who                
are wearing non-uniform items such as beanies (of all shapes and colours), fleece pants              
and fleece tops and non-black thermals. 
 
Correct uniform is an expectation. Items needed can be purchased from the school office.  
 
Note: You MAY have a uniform form sent home with your son/daughter next week              
for an order to be completed. Thank you for your anticipated support. 
 
 



There are also ​15+ unnamed school fleece in the black lost property bin. Whilst we               
strongly encourage the virtues of respect and responsibility, we take all care and no              
responsibility for these bad habits. You are welcome to come in and search the pile for any                 
you know are missing. 
 
The last Chance for one of these… 
 
Tuesday 2 June​ will be the last chance to secure one of these dinosaurs free of charge!  
 

 
 
Pick up Tuesday please otherwise they’re in the skip! Great speakers and an awesomely              
big screen for movie watching! 
 
Have a :-) weekend!  
 
Ngā manaakitanga 
 
Graeme 

 



 
 

Library Corner  

Dog Breath by Dav Pilkey 
 
From Dav Pilkey, author and illustrator of the New York Times bestselling Dog Man and Captain 
Underpants series, comes Dog Breath -- now available as a board book! Hally Tosis is a great family 
dog, but there is one rotten thing about her: her breath! ... 
 
Ka kite ano ​Graeme, Marnel, Sophie, Debra, Mel, Megan, Halei, Grace and Tracey 



PLEASE SUPPORT THOSE WHO SUPPORT US! 

 


